2011 O.H.S.B.C.A. HANK MILLER MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS

Each year the Board of Directors selects several individuals to be awarded our "Hank Miller Memorial Scholarship". An eligible applicant must be a graduating son or daughter of a coach who has been an OHSBCA member for a minimum of fi ve consecutive years. This year 15 worthy students have been awarded a \$1,000 scholarship. Hank Miller, Canton McKinley High School, was inducted into the OHSBCA Hall of Fame in 1975. Hank was a teacher of Industrial Arts and Vocational Carpentry for 39 years. He retired from Canton City Schools in 1989. He coached many sports including tennis, golf, basketball, but football and undoubtedly baseball were his favorites. He was a World War II veteran who served in the Marine Corps. Hank graduated from Canton Township High School (Canton South) in 1942 and earned his college degree from Ohio Northern. His coaching career started at Mogadore High School with coaching stints at Louisville, Canton Lincoln, Canton McKinley, and Glen Oak High Schools. Hank was a lifetime member of the National Education Association. Hank was President of the OHSBCA in 1982. He offi ciated basketball and served as recreational director for the city of Louisville. Hank is a member of the Greater Canton Amateur Sports Hall of Fame and the Ohio Northern University Athletic Hall of Fame. He was founder of the Hank Miller High School baseball series.



KALEB COIL, WAPAKONETA - Kaleb is the son of Gabe and Quincy Coil. His father has been the Varsity Assistant Baseball Coach for the last 10 years at Wapakoneta. Kaleb is currently a freshman at Bowling Green State University majoring in Speech Pathology. While in high school Kaleb was active in both the National Honor Society and the Fellowship of Christian Athletes. He was a 4 year starting shortstop on the baseball team at Wapakoneta garnering all league honors his junior and senior year and all district honors his sophomore, junior and senior seasons. He holds the school record for most assists in a career. His other high school honors include, 3 year letterman in golf earning 1st team all league in 2008 and 1 letter in basketball.



COLTON CONOVER, LEBANON - Colton is the son of Amy and Jamie Conover. During high school, Colton played football, baseball, and basketball. As a senior, Colton was an Academic All-Ohio selection in basketball. Colton was a member of the student council, National Honor Society, Spanish National Honor Society, and the Junior Council on World Affairs. He graduated as the valedictorian and is now attending the University of Pennsylvania in Philadelphia majoring in biomedical engineering.



SHANE GORBETT, ONTARIO - Shane is the son of Dan and Kathi Gorbett. His dad is the head baseball coach at Ontario High School. Shane was a three year letterman in baseball and football. He was ranked first in his class with a 4.15 GPA. Shane was a member and President of the National Honor Society. He was selected Ontario's Franklin B. Walter Scholar nominee and was active in student council. Shane is attending Ohio Wesleyan and majoring in zoology.



DARIN HEATHERINGTON, STEUBENVILLE - Darin is the son of Fred and Cindy Heatherington. His father is in his 24th year as the head baseball coach at Steubenville High School. Darin was a three year letter winner in baseball as well as a one year letter winner in football. He was named to 1st team eastern district and OVAC as well as an OVAC all-star member. Darin was also a member of his school's Key Club. He is currently a freshman at Muskingum University studying Education and playing baseball.



CLARK HENSON, URBANA - Clark is the son of Randy and Julie Henson. His father is an assistant baseball coach at Urbana High School. Clark was a member of Freshman Focus, Spanish Club, and Video Productions. He was a Scholar Athlete for three years and earned the UHS Academic Award for two years. Clark earned six varsity letters while playing football, basketball, and baseball for the Hillclimbers. His honors in baseball included team captain, first team Central Buckeye Conference, first team Champaign County, recognition by the Miami Valley Baseball Coaches Association, and 2011 Harvey Haddix Award. Basketball honors included team captain and second team Champaign County. Clark is attending University of Findlay majoring in Business Management while playing baseball for the Oilers.



CODY KUZNICZCI, MADEIRA - Cody Kuzniczci, Madeira High School. Cody is the son of Jack and Kelly Kuzniczci. While at Madeira High School Cody played football, basketball and baseball. He played football and baseball for four years and basketball for three years. Cody was First Team All-State his junior and senior year, First Team All Cincinnati Hills League three years and Cincinnati Hills League and City of Cincinnati Player of the year his senior year. He was also First Team All City Wide Receiver. Cody finished his high school career playing in the State Final baseball game in Columbus. Cody is attending Northern Kentucky University and is playing baseball.



KELSEY LAUMANN, OAK HILLS - Kelsey is the daughter of Chuck and Susan Laumann. During high school, Kelsey lettered 4 years in soccer and 2 years in basketball. She was 3 time 1st Team All-Conference in the GMC and 3 time All-Southwest District in Soccer. She set numerous career records and is ranked near the top in other statistical categories in the Oak Hills Soccer program. She was active in numerous volunteer organizations that assisted in raising money for those less fortunate. Kelsey currently attends Northern Kentucky University and is a member of the soccer team. This past season she was a key member of the nationally ranked Women's Norse. She earned 3rd Team All-Conference in the GLVC as a freshman and earned Player of the Week Honors in the conference. Kelsey is pursuing a career in Occupational Therapy.



NATHANIEL MILLER, FAIRFIELD LOCAL - Nathaniel is the son of Jeff and Shannon Miller. During high school, nathaniel played baseball, golf and band. He lettered four years in baseball and band, three years in golf. Nathaniel made All Ohio Mizuno representing the southeast district division iv player of the year. He was all southeast district two times in baseball. Nathaniel was all Southern Hills league three times in baseball and once in golf. Nathaniel was a honor student and a member of the all district academic team. Nathaniel is currently attending Bluffton University and majoring in sports management.



OLIVIA O'REILLY, SYLVANIA SOUTHVIEW - Olivia graduated from Sylvania Southview 5th out of 277 in the class of 2011 with a 4.65 GPA. She is the daughter of Mike O'Reilly. In high school, she served as President of her class, Historian of the National Honor Society, and editor-in-chief of the yearbook. She was a 3 year varsity letter winner on the basketball team, earning All League Academic Team and All League Honorable Mention. She was also a 4 year varsity letter winner and starter on the softball team. She earned All League and All District Honorable Mention as a freshman; 2nd Team All League, 2nd Team All District, and MVP as a sophomore; 1st Team All League, 2nd Team All District, and Offensive Player of the Year as a junior; and 1st Team All League, 1st Team All District, 1st Team All-State, and MVP as a senior. She currently attends Ohio State University and participates as a member of the varsity softball team as a pitcher.



RACHEL RUTAN, BENJAMIN LOGAN - Rachael is the daughter of Doug and Angie Rutan. Her father is the baseball coach at Benjamin Logan High School. During high school, Rachael played basketball and volleyball. Her senior year in basketball she was awarded the CBC sportsmanship award and the "Highest field goal percentage" award. Rachael was an honor student and scholar athlete throughout high school and a member of the National Honor Society. She volunteered in a number of programs including a referee for the Upward Basketball program, and mission work in Haiti and Jamaica. Rachael is currently attending Grace College in Winona Lake, IN and majoring in psychology. Her goal is to become a psychiatric nurse and work in a large hospital.



SPENCER SAUNDERS, SOUTHEASTERN - Spencer is the son of Dave and Lynne Saunders. During high school, Spencer played football, basketball and baseball. He lettered in baseball three years, two years in football, and one year in basketball. Spencer had perfected attendance for all four years of high school. Spencer is currently the starting place kicker for Defiance College where he is majoring in Secondary Education with a concentration in History.



TJ SLIVA, *ST. CLAIRSVILLE* - T.J. is the son of Tom and Jayne Sliva. During high school, T.J. spent his career playing baseball. He lettered 3 years, was selected to play in the Mizuno Series, and was 1st team all district, all OVAC, Buckeye 8, and EOBL. He was selected to play in the OVAC and District All Star Games. T.J. was an honors student and a member of National Honors Society. He is currently attending Muskingum and playing baseball and majoring in education.



CLINT SPENCER, SHAWNEE - Clint is the son of Chad and Kristi Spencer. At Lima Shawnee High School he was a 4 year letter winner in baseball, lettering in basketball as well. He earned Western Buckeye Honors in both sports and District honors in baseball. A high school honors student, Clint played in the Mizuno Series in Chillicothe last summer and in currently playing baseball at Mt. Vernon Nazarene University where is he majoring in Business as a student in the Honors Program.



RACHEL STONE, TORONTO - Rachael is the daughter of Bill and Karen Stone. During high school, She lettered in Volleyball, Cheering, and Track all four years. She was an honors student and Vice-President of the National Honor Society. She graduated 7th in her class and is transferring to Kent State University to Major in Nursing Oncology.



BRADLEY WOODS, SOUTHEASTERN - Brad is the son of Rick and Judy Woods from South Charleston. Brad was a three year varsity letterman in baseball and football in high school. He was also very active in the FFA and many other programs during high school. Brad is currently attending Bowling Green State University.